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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782
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ONLY WHILE QUANTITIES LAST  
For more details, go to the District Website Home Page,  click 
on the Latest News heading and scroll through the headings. 
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2022 

Thank-you to everybody who helped make our home soccer tournament on  
Saturday, June 4 and Sunday, June 5 a smashing success !! 

 

300+ soccer players from Chetwynd, Dawson Creek, Fort St John,  
Hudson’s Hope and Tumbler Ridge showed off their soccer skills and teamwork in 

front of cheering parents, Grandparents and soccer  
fans who showed up to support the players.   

 

The population of Hudson’s Hope pretty much doubled over the weekend.    
There are a lot of people to thank for the success of our home tournament! 

Thanks to all coaches, without them we wouldn’t have a soccer season. 
 

Concession!   
Big thanks to HH Grad 2023 and HH Soccer who ran the concession together. 

Thanks especially to Alison, Artha, Monicha and Winona for organizing. 
 

Raffle and 50/50 
Thanks to Rox & Leon for organizing the raffle and putting together the  

“Thank You to our Sponsors” poster.  
 Thanks to Meghan for co-ordinating the 50/50. 

 

Field Prep 
This year’s field prep involved setting up 8 soccer fields and associated soccer 

nets. Thanks to GMS welders (Ken) and Mark (Peaceview Enterprises) for trans-
porting our big net for repairs. Thanks to the “soccer field elves”, Allen, Rodney, 

Jason, Wren, Davida, Billie and Hannah. 
 

More thanks 
Hudson’s Hope School – for the use of your facilities all weekend 

DOHH – gave us everything we needed!  Big tent, picnic tables, garbage cans 
Butler Ridge – porta-potties (fairly critical)   

Team parents - registration, field clean-up, team support!! 
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CLEANERS - Hudson’s Hope 
 
 
 
Competitive wage! 
 
Bee-Clean is currently looking for exceptional Janitorial Staff members for 
the Hudson's Hope team. This is a fantastic opportunity for individuals look-
ing for an evening part-time opportunity to supplement their current sched-
ule.  
 
Evening positions, part-time and full time  
 
• Monday to Friday, start time 5:30pm 
 
Responsibilities include: 
 
• Dusting, Sweeping, Mopping & Vacuuming 
• Disinfecting washrooms & kitchens 
• Stock supplies & empty garbage's 
• Other duties as required/requested 
 
Requirements: 
 
• Successful applicants will have to undergo the necessary background 

checks of which all costs are covered by the company 
• Able to work independently or in teams 
• Attention to detail, efficiency, positive attitude 
• Relevant experience is preferred but not a must as we will provide all 

necessary training 
• Applicants must have received all Covid 19 vaccinations applicable to 

the province of their potential employment 
 
 

Please send resumes to michelle.mack@beeclean.net or  
call 778-349-2167 with any questions. 

mailto:michelle.mack@beeclean.net
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 37 calls for service between May 20th, 2022 to 
June 17th, 2022. 41 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers  
between the above dates for various motor vehicle related offences. Highway and 
road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP.  
 
Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29, between Hud-
son’s Hope and Fort St. John. Due to the increase of work sites along the highway, 
there is a large fluctuation between the speed zones for each site. Police will be 
monitoring these areas as they are a posted construction zone and fines will range 
from $196.00 to $253.00 for speeding violations within a marked construction 
zone. 
  
The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would also like to remind drivers that with summer just 
around the corner, the use of studded winter tires is prohibited between May 1st to 
September 30th of each year. Driving with studded tires during those times can re-
sult in a fine of $109.00. As of note, studded tires on the dry asphalt makes a loud 
and distinctive noise that catches the ear of nearby police!  
 
On May 20th, 2022, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received several complaints regarding 
ATV’s and other ORV’s (off-road vehicles) that were driving erratically throughout 
the Dinosaur Lake Campground area. Police attended the area several times 
throughout the May long weekend and issued several violation tickets and warnings 
to riders who were found to be operating their ORV’s in contravention of the ORV 
Act. 
  
On May 20th, 2022, during a routine traffic check-stop along Hwy 29, the Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP stopped a motorist who was believed to be under the influence of    
alcohol. Upon a breathalyser test, the driver was confirmed to be under the        
influence of alcohol and was subsequently charged for driving while impaired.  
 
On May 20th, 2022, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of threats against a 
person at the Dinosaur Lake Campground area. Based on the investigation, police 
located and arrested the suspect who was later charged for Uttering Threats and 
was provided a court date.  
 
On May 26th, 2022, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP attended a residence along Beryl Prai-
rie Rd. for a residential property fire. Upon arrival, police found the local Fire De-
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partment attempting to control and extinguish the fire which had spread throughout 
the property and engulfed several vehicles and outbuildings. No injuries or damages 
were incurred to any persons or surrounding residences and the cause of the fire 
was a result of the home owner burning off grass which got out of control.  
 
On May 29th, 2022, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist along Hwy 29  
after their vehicle was clocked at doing 49km/hr over the posted speed limit 
through a construction zone. The driver received a fine of $368.00 for Excessive 
Speed and the complimentary 7 day impound of their vehicle.  
 
On June 8th, 2022, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist along Beattie Dr. 
after their vehicle was clocked at doing 73km/hr over the posted speed limit 
through the local marked school zone. The driver received a fine of $483.00 for 
Excessive Speed and the complimentary 7 day impound of their vehicle.   
Excessive Speed is dictated as exceeding the posted speed limit by (tier one) 41 – 
60km/hr, which comes with a fine of $368.00 and an automatic 7 day impound of 
the vehicle, while (tier two), more than 60km/hr over the posted speed limit, 
comes with a fine of $483.00 and an automatic 7 day impound of the vehicle.  
 
On June 16th, 2022, during a rainy and dreary Wednesday morning, Cst. SCHMIDT 
received a call for two deer that had fallen into a local lagoon and were unable to 
get themselves out. With the help of his beautiful sidekick (wife), who was        
attached to the end of a lasso so she didn’t end up taking a dip into the merky 
depths of the green lagoon herself, and a couple personnel from the District of 
Hudson's Hope, they were able to get the amphibious deer to the edge of the 
banks where one of the rescuers used her trusty lasso and snagged the waterlogged 
and tired ungulates. With a heave ‘n a ho…onto dry land they found themselves, 
rescued from the dark depths of Davy Jones Locker! The buck was kicking and 
bucking immediately and ran off, whereas the doe, who was beyond exhausted, 
took a little while longer to shed her sea legs. In the end, both the deer made a full 
recovery and learnt this day, that one should never drink from the green water!  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

• construct a new home; 

• locate mobile / modular home; 

• construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

• construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

• renovate existing buildings; 

• undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

• enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

• move or demolish a building; 

• re-roof a building; 

• reconstruct after damage; 

• plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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Things have been pleasantly 
steady here at the Visitor   
Centre. We’ve had tourists from 
all provinces of Canada, Ger-
many, USA, Ukraine, Finland 
and more! Visitors enjoy the 
beauty of this peace region and 
the relaxed pace of life in Hud-
son’s Hope. The Bennett Dam 
continues to be a huge tourist 
attraction in addition to the 
hiking trails. Being one of the 

oldest communities in the province, this quaint town has so much to offer. 
A hike up the historical Portage Trail or a wander through the Museum  
exhibits the rich history and ecology of Hudson’s Hope. I encourage even 
our residents to take advantage of this diverse area and re-discover our 
community. 
 

June was filled with guided hikes, sports tournaments, fitness in the park, 
and buzzing Farmer’s Markets. The ParticipACTION challenge that took 
place throughout the month had been extremely successful for Hudson’s 
Hope. This healthy-living challenge focused on promoting activity in all 
communities within Canada. Our locals worked as a team to achieve an 
outstanding amount of “active minutes”. 
Once again, this community proves to excel 
through support and collaboration. I hope to 
express my pride for this District through my 
work at the Visitor Centre.   
 

It is always a pleasure to share my piece of 
Hudson’s Hope. Make sure to drop by for  
local information, BC guides, or simply a 
friendly hello! 
 

Cassidy, Janascia, and Celina  
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I would like to say a big Thank You to the District of Hudson’s Hope, and to 

the paving company Knelsen Sand and Gravel for the wonderful repaving job that 

was done in Thompson Subdivision this spring.  Pavement was even run a little ways 

down into  everyone’s driveway.  Disruptions were kept to a minimum,  

and the guys doing the work were always considerate and polite.  

And now,  it is a positive pleasure to drive into my home   

 

Elaine Rhymer 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
May 16 to May 27, 2022 

Kaiya Hinatsu, Grady Jeffrey, Summer Dunseith, Addison Shockey, Liam Carruthers, 
Freya Rhymer-Stephenson, Shantal-Jeane Allera, Aila White,  

Jaydon Scott, Halle Beebe, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Lily Gortman 
Kostyn Cryderman, Danica Large, Oliver Robinson, Vanessa Herbison, Alaric Pridham, 

Tad Simpson, Vayda Mae Herbison, Sam McCarthy, Jackie Siemens,  
Sara Trask, Penelope Mercereau, Eva Schenk, Nero Weder, Lucas Beam  

May 30 to June 17, 2022 
Danica Large, Rowan Vanden Heuvel, Margarita Gortman, Quinn Harling,  

Isaac Shockey, Samuel Swanson, Karl Cowan, Esmae Matchett  
May 2 to May 6, 2022 

Aaisha BK, Gaige Winnicky, Rinoa Stark, Adilynn Meek, Gus Vince Olsen,  
Vayda Herbison, Katrina McConnell, Gemma Swanson 

Kaiya Hinatsu, Danica Large, Madi Davis, Vanessa Herbison, Lila Allen-Garbutt, Sawyer 
Tricker, Jensen Harling, Alaric Pridham, Anthony Quibell, Isaac Shockey, Esmae Mat-
chett, Anita Portnov, Karl Cowan, Grady Jeffrey, Yuri Gortman, Annabelle Needham, 

Lincoln Cryderman 
Congratulations to the Grad Class of 2022. These graduates have carried on the torch 
of being amazing “HAWKS” for our school and community. Their excellent work ethic, 
community spirit, and wonderful camaraderie was on full display during our Grad cere-
mony. Thank you, Grads, for the many laughs, tears, and reflective moments. You are 
shining examples of our school and community, and we are looking forward to seeing 
and hearing about your future success! 

Grads of 2022 
Austin Taylor, Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Xavier Jack,  

Davida Naisby, Sara Trask, Janascia Haagsman, Pasco Weder (not pictured). 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Congratulations to our Principal’s Work Ethics Honour Roll Students  

 

Konnor Buchholz, Addison Carruthers, Broc Fortin, James Gortman, Josiah 
Hart, Logan Koehn King, Penelope Mercereau, Tereza Schenk, Damian Al-
dridge, Madison Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gortman, Riley Haagsman, Keegan Lepine, 
Ayden Quibell, Brynn Beswick, Jessa Deitner, Noah Hart, Jackie Lapierre, Billie Naisby, 
Vina Stuber, James Redekop, Cole Schafer, Kayla Stuber, Keaton Vig, Lucas Beam, 
Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, Annika Quibell, Taylor Sanderson, Eva Schenk, An-
gela Simpson, Tarron Stacey, Grace Trask, Keirsten Deitner, Robyn Haagsman, Ginger 
Lucas-Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Emma Redekop, Quinn Rice, Hannah Searls, Leneya 
Vig, Nero Weder, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Sara Trask. 
 

Our students enjoyed a few days staying in the Northwestern Polytechnic College Dorms 
(Grande Prairie). It was an action-packed trip, with many activities, finished off with a 
tour of the College. Many wonderful memories were made!  

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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Congratulations to our students that competed in the School District #60 Track 
Meet!  Some "top 7's":   
Freya Rhymer-Stephenson - 1st in 60m, 3rd in 100m (by time), 3rd in high 
jump. Esmae Matchett - 3rd in 100m (by time). Finley Buchholz - 4th in 60m, 1st 
in long jump. Luna Weder - 1st in 800m, 3rd in 100m, 5th in long jump, Top Grade 
6 Female! Stella Matchett - 3rd in high jump. Thatcher Mercereau - 5th in Ball 
Throw. Madelyn Aldridge 6th in high jump. Lily Gortman - 7th in long jump.   
Way to go HAWKS! 

Our grade 3/4 class performed a wonderful “Gold Dust or Bust”. 
(A Barkerville play) for our school & community in June. It was very entertaining, 
with a lot of laughs, and also a lot of educational value. Fantastic work HAWKS! 
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Congratulations to the following students for earning HHESS  
Plaque Awards this school year.   

All of these students demonstrated great leadership, work ethic,  
dedication, and a positive attitude all year.   

Secondary Awards 
Female Athlete of the Year – Jenna Roberts & Davida Naisby 

Principal’s Award – Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin & Quinn Rice 
Technical Arts Student of the Year – Vina Stuber  

Junior Scholar of the Year – Brynn Beswick 
Senior Scholar of the Year – Katie Norton 

Fine Arts Student of the Year – Jenna Roberts 
Citizen of the Year – Hannah Searls 

Male Athlete of the Year – Lucas Beam 
Student of the Year – Summer Matheson 

Elementary Awards 
Scholar of the Year – Tristan Beam & Austen Lepine 

Fine Arts Student of the Year- Stella Matchett 
Female Athlete of the Year – Stella Matchett  

Citizen of the Year- Isobel Hughes-Bunger  
Male Athlete of the Year- Austen Lepine 

Student of the Year- Isabella Hart 
Principal’s Award- Halle Beebe 

 

Way to go HAWKS! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 J U LY  2 0 2 2  

National  

‘I Love  
     Horses  
           Day’ 

31 

DUE 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31  29 30 

AU GU S T  2 0 2 2  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

31 

International 
Beer 
Day 
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               “Jim Beattie”  
Early 1914, Jim Beattie arrived with a party of 7 men with 
teams of horses. They passed through the settlement of Hud-
son’s Hope on their way to the Omineca, where they hoped to 
find large quantities of Gold. The portage was too narrow for 
their teams so they spent some time widening it before they 
could cross. That fall, Jim Beattie and Billy Hill returned to 
Hudson’s Hope with their teams of horses via the Laurier Pass 
as there was no ice on the river. Jim’s plan was to start a 
freighting service across the portage. 
 

Mrs. Jim Beattie arrived in 1914. She came 
downriver via Crooked River from Prince 

George. As she crossed the portage, she was told that she was 
the first white woman who passed this way. This same year, Mr. 
& Mrs. Jim Beattie had their first child, the first white baby born 
in the settlement.                                                                                                           

 
In 1919, Mr. and Mrs. Beattie moved to 20 mile (20 
miles above the head of the canyon) where later it 
was named “Gold Bar”. It was here that they built a 
prosperous grain & cattle farm and raised their family. 
Jim was often away, trapping, freighting and he was 
“Justice of the Peace”.  While he was away, Mrs. 
Beattie and the children tended to the farm.      
 

 As their family grew up and moved away from the farm, many 
of which stayed in the area, Jim passed away. Mrs. Beattie and the twins stayed 
and worked the farm at Gold Bar until the construction and subsequent flooding of 
WAC Bennett Dam. Mrs. Beattie moved into Hudson’s Hope. Their valuable farm 
and many years of hard work now lies beneath Williston Lake 
 

The Museum has Summer Student Positions still available. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Historical Society next meeting: July 20, 2022    
7 PM at the Museum. Everyone is Welcome.    

 

Submitted by: Patti Campbell; Manager/Curator 

Jim Beattie 

Hudson’s Bay Store (Circa 1939) “Now our Museum”  

Welcome to the Hudson’s Hope Museum 

Open 7 days a week 

9AM to 5PM 

Mrs. Jim Beattie 

Beattie Home at Gold Bar 
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SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS  
PUZZLE IS ON 

PAGE 38 

 

JULY PUZZLE 
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Amber Norton, Library Director 

Walk-In Book Club: Where the Crawdads 
Sing by Delia Owens is available until July 
15th.  The movie of the same title is being 
released on July 22nd and the trailer looks 
amazing!  This will allow us to have a book 
club meeting in July, and those who are 
involved in the book club may choose to 
meet at the theatre to enjoy the film as a 
group!  

Walking Book Club Thanks so much for 
those who participated in the Walking 
Book Club for Participaction in June.  We 
actually extended our club to accommodate 
some late joiners.  If there is interest from 
this group, we will be offering new titles for 
August.  Stay tuned to Facebook for adver-
tising if this club is a go!  We will likely 
have the books ready to go in mid-July.

Tues & Wed  12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri  11:00 – 5:00 
Sat   12:00 – 4:00 
Sun/ Mon  Closed 

Staff Celebrations!  

Both of our Casuals have been with our organization for over a 
year!  Katie and Billie have done an amazing job assisting with 

weekend shifts, and during programs where 
more help is needed.  They’ve even run programs on their own! 
Katie and Billie are amazing additions to our dynamic library team!  
Just look at some of the amazing bulletin board creations!  The 
bright boards their spring displays are the current Summer Reading 
Club and inclusivity boards are up for everyone to see now!  

Tues & Wed  12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri  11:00 – 5:00 
Sat   12:00 – 4:00 
Sun/ Mon  Closed 
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Another amazing staff celebration… Katie was promoted to 
Assistant Programmer!  She will be preparing and facilitating the 

Summer Reading Club Programs 
for the summer!  In addition to 
programming duties, she will be 
assisting us with a project that will 
be announced in August! 

Della Owens -  Thank you so much to for visiting our library on June 21st, National In-
digenous Day.  The grade 5 and 6 class as well as the Kindergarten, grade 1s and grade 2s 
really enjoyed your visit and our staff couldn’t stop talking about your presentation all day.  
Thank you so much for sharing your beautiful book with us!  Thank you as well for do-
nating a copy of your book to our library! 

Library Programs: We require that all children and youth attending our programs be 
pre-registered, with the exception of teens which are self-registered. Please pay attention 
to PSAs and our Facebook page for program updates, if any changes or cancellations 
need to be made, we will announce them on those platforms.  

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

& Katie Norton, Assistant Programmer 

Summer Reading Club starts on July 5th! The theme this year is ALL TOGETHER 
NOW!!!  I would like to welcome Katie Norton as she is our new Assistant Programmer 
at the library! She will be running SRC program this year!!!  I am going to be here at the 
library but taking a break from clubs to get caught up on some well needed library pro-
gramming planning for September.   I will be facilitating the program that Katie has made 
for the last two weeks of July.  Registration sheets are available at the library and on our 
website. 

You can also track your child’s reading through https://bcsrc.ca/ Just quickly create an 
account for you and your child and start tracking your reading.  Everyone is a winner, 
each person will get a small prize bag and the participant with the most reading will win 
one of the big prizes.   

Those children that attend in person have the opportunity to win a prize every week! 

Winning prizes for reading is as easy as that!  Check out some of the amazing prizes! 

https://bcsrc.ca/
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SRC-StoryTime will be Tuesday mornings from 10:30 am - 11:30 am starting July 5th.  
Feel free to come in and grab a registration package for your littles!!!  J For those of you 
who are unable to attend during this time, we will have take-out activity packages ready as 
well for this age group as well.  Come in and see what Katie has planned.  She is so excited 
to be here with us and all of you!!! 

SRC-Kids will start on July 6th from 10:30 am - 12:00 pm.  This group is for ages 5-8.  
Please make sure and register. For those of you who are unable to attend, we will have 
take out activity packages ready as well for this age group as well.   

SRC-Tween will be on Thursday afternoons from 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm.  This is for ages 9-
12.  This is a drop-in, come when you can group for the summer, but you do need to be 
registered.  Try and make the first club so you can see what is in store for the summer, 
Katie has some amazing plans!!!   

SRC-Teen will run Thursday from 5:00 pm - 7:00pm.  This is a drop in group where the 
teens do a Book Bingo that runs for 7 weeks.  There is a new card every week.   

You read that right… the tweens and teens will both be in the library from 5:00 until 
6:00!  The library is closed at 5, so this time you are free to run amok! This will give our 
tweens that are moving up to Teen Club next year a good taste of the amazing times that 
are in store! 

Children’s Concert! 

Juno Award Nominee and children’s musical performer, 
Mary Lambert, will be touring this summer in our area 
as part of our North Central and North East Library 
Federation Tour.   

Mary Lambert, is a family singer, songwriter performer, 
author, and outstanding Canadian artist in the children's 
entertainment field. Her two Juno nominations and fif-
teen awards from the United States (Parents' Choice Award Winner, iParenting Award 
Winner, Preferred Choice Award Winner, Tillywig Best Family Fun Award, and Dr. Toy, 
Best Children's Vacation Product Award Winner) are a remarkable testimony to her tal-
ent and artistry. Her wonderful voice and colourful performances are filled with infec-
tious music, sheer energy and lots of audience participation.  Since 1993, Mary has toured 
and performed well over 3,500 shows at elementary schools, libraries, daycares, music 
festivals and family focused events throughout Canada.  Mary Lambert Productions has 
released 11 solo CDs, and two live concert DVDs and two children's books.  

Mary Lambert, will be presenting her SING OUT SUMMER FUN themed concert at 
the Community Hall on July 8th at 10:00 am!   All are welcome to come and join in the 
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fun.   This musical performance is geared for children of all ages and also adults who are 
kids at heart.  Mary’s concert will be filled with colourful costumes, props and lots of audi-
ence participation.   Some audience members (who are willing), will join Mary on stage to 
become part of the show, but everyone attending will find themselves toe-tapping and 
singing along with some old favourite traditional tunes and also some new original Mary 
Lambert songs.  During this musical adventure, kids will learn how to do the Black Fly 
Boogie, how to stop the rain and why they should always, always, take their umbrella to 
the beach.   www.marylambertmusic.com  

 

Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 

Interlibrary Loans: Have you heard about the BC One Card system?  This system allows 
you to check out books with your local card from many libraries throughout BC.  Check 
out books on vacation but unsure about how to return it?  Or moved with books from 
our library? You can drop it off at any provincial, regional or municipal library in BC and 
they will send it back to us for free! Email your ILL requests to ill.hhpl@pris.ca with your 
requests or call (250)783-9414. 

Donations: Your donations are being accepted again.  We have an ongoing book sale for 
the next month.  We will be starting a deletion in July to ready our shelves for more new 
books, so there are sure to be fresh deletions every week!  We would like to thank the fol-
lowing for donating small donations over the past few year that we have noted: 

To stay up to date please like our Facebook page or watch local PSAs for more infor-
mation.   

Stephanie Hues – 2 Adult Paperbacks 
Diana Jewan – 3 books 
Bob Bach – 3 books 
Sarah Blake – 2 Adult Fiction 
Norton Family – 1 DVD, 5 Young Adult 
books, 1 Adult Non-Fiction 
Val Paice – 7 kids books 

Tammy Krushelnicki – 8 books 
Councillor Parslow, FSJ – NEW Non-
Fiction 
Arthur Austin Hadland -  
Rob Thomson – 6 Audiobooks 
Della Owens, Author – Going to Visit Kou-
Kum 

http://www.marylambertmusic.com/
mailto:ill.hhpl@pris.ca
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LICENSING AND REGISTRATION 
 

A Canadian pleasure craft may be licensed or registered.  
 

Pleasure Craft Licence  
 

If you operate or keep your boat mostly in Canada, and it is 
powered by one or more motors adding up to 7.5 kW (10 hp) 
or more, you must get it licensed, unless you register it. You must also license dinghies or 
tenders you carry aboard or tow behind a larger boat. Licence numbers need to be displayed 
in contrasting color, as close to the bow as possible, on both sides of the vessel.  
 

A pleasure craft license is a free document giving your boat a unique license number that is 
valid for 10 years. The Pleasure Craft Licensing System allows Search and Rescue personnel to 
access information about your boat 24 hours a day, seven days a week in the event of an 
emergency. This could mean the difference between life and death! If your boat does not 
need a pleasure craft license, you can choose to get one for safety reasons. Visit http://
www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-3212.htm , or 
call 1-800-267-6687 for more info.  
 

Failure to license your vessel, failure to have license on board, or allowing      
unlicensed vessel to be operated by another, may result in a  

fine of $287.50 being issued.  
Proof of Competency  
 

Going out on the water requires basic boating safety knowledge and a good understanding of 
the “rules of the road” for Canadian waterways. That’s why everyone who operates a motor-
ized pleasure craft must carry proof of competency on board. This includes all types of motor-
ized boats, no matter their size or horsepower of the engine (this includes small boats with 
electric motors.)  
 

What are the Accepted Forms of Proof of Competency?  
Proof of competency can be any of the following: 
 

• a Pleasure Craft Operator Card;  
• proof of having passed a boating safety course in Canada before April 1, 1999;  
• a specified marine certificate; or  
• a completed rental boat safety checklist (good only for rental period).  

 

Operating a vessel without prescribed competency, failure to have proof of 
competency on board, or allowing a person without prescribed competency 

to operate vessel, may result in a fine of $287.50 being issued.  
 

Boat operators must insure they comply with all safety requirements and have all required 
safety equipment.  Non-compliance with Canada Shipping Act and Small Vessel Regulations 
may result in fines being issued to the operator. As always, impaired operation of a vessel is a 
Criminal Offence. Visit www.tc.gc.ca for complete information on all requirements related to 
licensing and safety equipment.  
 

Please boat responsibly.   

http://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-3212.htm
http://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-3212.htm
http://www.tc.gc.ca
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THE PROBLEM 
Putting explosive and 
hazardous materials in 
your packaging and pa-
per recycling bin is dan-
gerous and can have life
-threatening implica-
tions. BC’s major recy-
cling collectors and pro-
cessors saw an increase 
in fires in 2019, with 
several of them having 
endangered lives and 
forced the temporary 
closure of facilities. 
Hazardous waste like 
propane canisters, lithi-
um-ion batteries includ-
ed in cell phones and 
laptops, and other items 
can catch fire or explode 
during the recycling pro-
cess, turning a regular 
household item into a 
deadly weapon. Please 
dispose of hazardous 
items properly. 

HAZARDOUS ITEMS 
Hazardous items like 
these can cause serious 
harm to recycling staff 
and facilities. Ensure 
they don’t end up in 
your recycling bin: 
 

•Propane canisters 
•Needles 

•Flammable liquids 
•Helium tanks 

•Knives 
•Cell phones and lap-

tops (lithium-ion 
batteries) 

•Butane canisters 
•Bear spray 

•Ammunition 
•Flares 

•Electronics 
•Batteries for  
e-cigarettes 

•Lighters and matches 
•Household batteries 

•Paint 
 
WHY IS THERE SUCH A 
RISK? 
The risk for fires or ex-
plosions is especially 
high for material collec-
tion vehicles and receiv-
ing facilities due to the 
presence of significant 
amounts of paper. The 
combination of easily 

flammable material, the 
type of machinery used, 
plenty of oxygen and 
large amounts of mate-
rial sorted into piles 
where sparks can smol-
der for lengthy periods 
of time undetected 
makes the presence of 
hazardous material es-
pecially precarious. 
 
FIND A LOCATION TO 
RECYCLE OR DISPOSE 
SAFELY 
Find a disposal location 
so problem items can be 
processed safely. Con-
tact the Recycling Hot-
line at 1-800-667-
4321 or 604-
RECYCLE (604-732-
9253) or click the BC 
Recycles button below 
to use the search tool 
(search: ”pressurized 
cylinders’, hazardous 
items’, ‘batteries’, or 
‘paint’ depending on the 
tem you have) 
 
Don’t fuel the danger. 
Help us prevent any fur-
ther tragedies by keeping 
hazardous waste out of 
your curbside bin. To-
gether, we can make a 
difference.   

CARELESS RECYCLING CAN KILL  

tel:18006674321
tel:18006674321
tel:604-732-9253
tel:604-732-9253
tel:604-732-9253
tel:604-732-9253
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SEPTEMBER 25, 2022 

 

150 Entrants only 
NO race day registration 
Registration closes on: 

Thursday , 
Sept. 15, 2022 at 4pm 

_______ 
 

Registration Fee: $35.00 
Category Choices: 
Womens’s & Mens 
10 mile walk/ run 

5k walk/ run 
_______ 

 

Start Line: 
GMS Dam Viewpoint 
22098 Canyon Drive 

_______ 
 

If you would like to volunteer to 
help with this incredible  

community event or if you want 
to know more about Hope for 

Health, please contact: 
Greta Goddard  250-783-0855 

 10 MILE TRAIL RACE & 5 KM ROUTE 

Race Course 
THAT DAM RUN 

Hudson’s Hope BC 
10 Miles (16 km) 

Sunday, September 25, 2022 
Start: 9:00 am 

 
START 

 Williston Lake Reservoir  

FINISH 

 
 

Hope for Health is so pleased to announce that  

THAT DAM RUN is back!  
A huge thanks to BC Hydro for granting permission for 
site use. There’s now so much to do to prepare for this 

event, volunteers are welcome.  

 

SPONSORED BY:  
 

HOPE FOR HEALTH 
 

Box 356 
Hudson’s Hope BC 

V0C 1V0 
 

hope4healthsociety@gmail.com 
Facebook Page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/
That:DamRun/597599823687864 

 

That Dam Run 2022 

Registration Is 
NOW  Open 

Register at 

Stride and Glide 
strideandglide.ca/event-clinic-registrations 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 
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10201 Holland Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9913 
Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 

HUDSON’S HOPE SWIMMING POOL 
 

 Swim Lessons 
Aquafit 
Public Swim 
Lap Swim 
Family Swim 

JULY 

2022 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
5032 49

th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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Looking to Sell your home ?  

Let’s get it “LISTED”  and “SOLD” Call Lanna Today !! 

10118 Macdougall St. 
Hudson’s Hope  

159,900.00 

MLS R2601436 
 

4673 Beryl Prairie Rd  
Hudson’s Hope  

$749,900.00 

MLS R2696779 
 

10715 Canyon Dr. 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$349,900.00 

MLS R2695838 
 

4129 Beryl Prairie  

 Hudson’s Hope  

$199,900.00 

MLS R2693506 
 

4611 Reschke Rd 

Hudson’s Hope 

$199,900.00 

MLS R2688603 
 

“Thoughts  

Become Things, 

And Dreams 

 DO come True “ 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 
Lanna Tucker -PREC 

 

lannatuckerprec 

Action Realty Inc.  

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! Plus a 

Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
“Your Local    

    Greenhouse”  
 

We look forward to seeing and serving 

Hudson’s Hope community once again.  

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope Farmer’s 

Market! Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

Denis 250-263-2684 / Trina 250-793-3796 

4188 Summer Road Hudson Hope BC 

Open Weekdays 12pm to 6pm  
9am to 5pm Saturdays 

Livestock Feed 
Cattle * Horses * 
Ducks * Turkeys 
* Poultry * Hog  
* Rabbits  
* Mini-Pig  
and more.. 

If we don’t have it in stock, we will find it for you! 
We are a Feed, Services and Supply Store here to 

serve your livestock and domestic stock needs. 

    Domestic Pet Feed 
* Cats * Dogs  

Young and Senior Pets  
 Guinea Pigs/ Hamsters 

* Pet Birds 
 

Like us on Facebook  
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

JUNE SOLUTION 

 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
www.fsjlaw.com 

Legal Services by 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 

9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

is 

most thankful to those who helped 
prepare and deliver the Celebration 
of Life for Lenore. Especially appre-
ciated is the support of the Hud-
son’s Hope Lions Club, Grad class 
of 2023, the Hudson’s Hope town 
crews, Kelly Miller and Travous  
Quibell. To the people who provid-
ed support, sent condolences or 
attended the cele-
bration we send our 
heartfelt thank you.   

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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 Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 1:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 11:00am-5:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends 
Closed https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:45am-5:00pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

 
 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 

Community Club Hall Kitchen  
Joan 250-783-8756 or  
Stephanie 250-783-0959 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..……………………. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

